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I. CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Saundra Solum at 6:00 p.m. by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Present: Mayor Saundra Solum.  Council Members Karen Folstad, Trent Turner, Heather Edgington, and Michael Hagen.

Staff Present:  Jana Elton, Clerk/Administrator and Courtney Bergey Swanson, EDA.

Guests Present:  Rose Korabeck from the Caledonia Argus and Kaitlyn Longhauser from the Fillmore County Journal.
II. ADOPT AGENDA

Council Member Tuner motioned to adopt the agenda, seconded by Council Member Hagen, all in favor, motion carried.
III. CONSENT AGENDA

Council Member Turner motioned to approve the consent agenda, seconded by Council Member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.
IV. OPEN FORUM:  Each person wishing to speak will have two minutes for comments.
None.
V. OLD BUSINESS
Funding for Engineering Study with WHKS for the Federal EDA Grant.
Courtney Bergey Swanson from the EDA explained to the council that the money for this project will be coming from the contingency fund.  Updates on the project will come later when more information is received from WHKS.

Board Vacancy postings/publications.
Administrator Elton advised that according to the League of Minnesota Cities and recommendations from our city attorney’s office, publications in the newspaper are not necessary but some cities still publish.  Social media and local postings are all that is necessary.  The council agreed to not publish vacancies in the paper at this time and try the other avenues of postings first and if necessary, add publishing in a paper later if deemed necessary.

Fire Truck.

Council Member Turner went over the details of the estimate, purchase agreement and specifications for a new fire truck and answered the council’s questions.  Financing options were also discussed.  Council Member Hagen motioned to approved moving forward with purchasing a new fire truck under the recommendations of the city’s financial advisor, seconded by Council Member Folstad, all in favor, Mayor Solum, Council Members Hagen, Edgington and Folstad.  Council Member Turner abstained.
VI. NEW BUSINESS:
Updated Contract (contracted work for city).
Council Member Turner motioned to approve the additional changes to the city’s contract, seconded by Council Member Hagen, all in favor, motion carried.

Spring Grove Workforce Housing Development Application Memo.
Courtney Bergey Swanson briefed the council on the logistics of what Workforce Housing Development is and how the process would work.  Bergey Swanson described that this loan amount would be tax based, and this is not considered a low-income housing project.  This is considered affordable housing for the average worker or working family.  There are several factors that still need to come together before next month to make this application possible.  Bergey Swanson wanted to meet with the council and explain it to them so if this comes back next month ready to go, the council is aware of the project.

The Library Board recommends the hiring of Sharrone Liptack.
Council Member Turner motioned to approve the hiring of Sharrone Liptack, seconded by Council Member Hagen, all in favor, motion carried.

Syttende Mai requesting to close Maple Drive on the West side of the park and 1st Avenue NE on the East side of the park, Saturday May 18, 2024.
Council Member Hagen motioned to close Maple Drive on the West side of the park and 1st Avenue NE on the East side of the park, Saturday May 18, 2024, seconded by Council Member Turner, all in favor, motion carried.

Syttende Mai asking to close North Division Avenue on the East side of the American Legion on Saturday, May 18, 2024.

Council Member Turner motioned to close North Division Avenue on the East side of the American Legion on Saturday, May 18, 2024, seconded by Council Member Edgington, all in favor, motion carried.

Outdoor wood burning stoves or boilers.

The Council discussed several different options that other cities have implemented for outdoor wood burning stoves.  Council Member Folstad recommended pulling together information for the next council meeting for the council to review and to set up a public hearing later.  Recommendations included mimicking what other local communities are currently doing by creating setbacks, unit must be EPA certified, investigate more information for chimney height regulations, and current units will be grandfathered in until they are no longer functioning, then they would need to conform to a new system.

Gazebo/Log Cabin fees; Chapter 104 Fees, Licenses, Permits
Administrator Elton described some inconsistencies found and missing information, the recommendation is for this to be a clean-up document to make the agreement easier to read and added fees for additional days.

Zoning Permits.
Administrator Elton stated no new permits have been issued this past month.

Energy Star Appliance and SEER Cooling and Heating Rebate Application.
Administrator Elton informed the council that this document has not been updated since 2009.  Since then, several new additions should be added to the rebate application.  Council Member Turner motioned to approve the recommended additions to the rebate application, seconded by Council Member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.
VII. ORDINANCES/POLICIES
CIP Program, Policy Number: PU-7-05

Administrator Elton explained that the same additions should be made to this Policy to make what was approved with the Energy Star Appliance and SEER Cooling and Heating Rebate Application, so they reflect the same information.  Council Member Turner motioned to approve the additional changes adding the same verbiage as the Energy State Appliance Application, seconded by Council Member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.

VIII. MAYOR/COUNCIL:  Items brought up by mayor, council, or attorney for discussion only. No action will be taken at this meeting on these topics. 
Next Regular Meeting will be held April 16, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. 
Administrator Elton wished to express on behalf of the city and the city council, condolences to the family and friends of Steven Kemp, Chairperson of the Parks and Recreation Committee.  

IX. MEETING REPORTS:  A synopsis of any board meetings, committee assignments or other events attended by any council member since the last council meeting.
EDA - EDA Packet.  
Council Member Edgington spoke briefly regarding the EDA lot expansion with more information to come in the future and invited anybody interested to join in on the Safe Routes to School zoom meeting on March 20, 2024, at 10:00 a.m.
Parks – Meeting on March 11, 2024-CANCELLED
Planning and Zoning – Minutes from March 4, 2024.  
Council Member Turner discussed plans for the new Marso Electric Building.  Elton informed the council that some changes need to be made regarding variance, rezoning of the property and ordinance changes.   Elton explained she is waiting to obtain more information from Marso before moving forward scheduling meetings.
Library –Minutes from February 20, 2024.
Council Member Folstad stated there was no meeting in March.
X. ADJOURNMENT
Council Member Turner motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 p.m., seconded by Council Member Hagen, all in favor, motion carried.
